
MEMORANDUM
To:

Incoming NKU Chase Law Students

From:

Professor Krista Burton
Director of Student Success Initiatives


Re:

Advice for New Students

Welcome to Chase!  As the Director of Student Success Initiatives, my role is to provide assistance throughout your law school career and to help you adequately prepare for the bar exam upon graduation.  My office is located on the third floor of Nunn Hall, behind the elevators, and I am available to provide guidance relating to class preparation, note taking, and exam preparation.  

Success in law school, on the bar exam, and in practice begins with adequate preparation.  We expect you to be prepared and we expect you to excel.  Below are some steps you can take before you start classes to ease your transition to law school.
Read
Law study involves a great deal of careful, critical reading.  If you are not an avid reader, or if you read slowly, do a lot of reading between now and your first day of law school.  You should read, Reading Like a Lawyer, by Ruth McKinney, before classes begin.  That text will pinpoint problem areas for you and provide you with valuable guidance on how to read for your law school classes.  For even more information, the website has a list of titles that you might want to consider.  

When you receive a communication from someone at Chase, in whatever form, read it carefully.  Immediately put important dates and tasks on your calendar.  Keep a file of such communications, so you can refer back to them if necessary.

Remedy Writing Problems and Master Your Word Processing Program
Law school also involves a great deal of writing, which must be precise and correct.  If you are aware of deficiencies in your writing skills -- organization, grammar, punctuation, spelling, and such -- get to a bookstore, buy a book, and remedy the problems before you start school.  

Most law students type their own papers, and most law school examinations can be taken on a laptop.  If you plan to use a laptop in law school, but are not yet familiar with it, buy it soon and learn about it before classes begin.  Work with your word processing program to learn how to use it effectively to create a professional work product.  Increase your typing speed and accuracy.
Attend to Important Personal Matters
Explain to your family and friends the time commitment you are making to law school.   You will need uninterrupted time to read and study, so you may not be able to attend family functions or to go out with friends as often as you did in the past.  If you are a caregiver for other family members, you may need someone else to take over some of that responsibility.  Household chores, too, such as cooking, grocery shopping, cleaning, and laundry, may need to be divided differently.

Shop now for gifts and cards for birthdays, anniversaries, and holidays that fall between mid-August and late December; have them addressed, stamped, wrapped, and ready.  Get all routine doctor appointments out of the way, if you can.  Have the car serviced, especially if you will be commuting to Chase from a distance.  In short, put your life in good order.
Put Your Work Life in Order
If possible, you should not work during your first year of law school.  However, many Chase students, especially in the part-time division, do juggle the demands of work and school.  If you can, arrange your work schedule so that you are not traveling, working on big projects, or otherwise in demand in the months of midterms and finals, October and December for fall semester.  Save as much vacation time as possible, too, so you have adequate time to prepare for law school examinations.

If your employer is supportive of your desire to attend law school, and if your finances will permit it, consider taking a leave of absence or cutting back your hours for your first semester of law school.  Getting off to a good start is important, and those accommodations would be helpful.  They are not absolutely necessary, however, so do not worry if your employer is not supportive or not willing to grant them.

Whether you are working or not, one key to success in law school is effective time management.  Invest in a good planner, whether electronic or paper, and start using it now. Where will you find the necessary hours each week to devote to your law studies?  Factor in time for the activities that will help you maintain balance in your life -- adequate time with family and friends, exercise, and your favorite hobbies or activities.  

Attend to Administrative Matters
Every communication you receive from Chase -- from the time of your acceptance to the time of your graduation -- contains a great deal of important information.  Read carefully and attend to deadlines and required tasks. Before you begin classes, you will receive communications about scheduling and administrative matters.  To the extent possible, handle these as early as possible.  Before classes begin, get parking permits, student identification cards, financing, housing, roommates, books, and anything else you may need to succeed. 
As soon as you can access your course syllabi, study them diligently.  Learn as much as you can about course policies, assignments, deadlines, and expectations. A law professor will typically not respond to questions already answered in the syllabus. 

Begin School with a Positive Attitude
You belong in law school.  We expect you to succeed, or we would not have accepted you.  To succeed, you will probably work harder than you have ever worked at an academic endeavor.  Why must you devote so much time and energy to law school?  Many answers to this question are possible, but the most important one, in my mind, is that your future clients are counting on you to do so.  Law school is not just school; rather, it is the training ground for the profession of law. 

A Final Thought
Even though I have suggested some tasks for you to complete before school starts, I do not believe you need to spend the entire summer preparing to start law school.  Rather, spend the summer doing things you enjoy as well as preparing yourself for your legal studies.  You have succeeded in every academic endeavor thus far, and you know you can succeed in law school, too. We will see you in August.

